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REGISTRAR’S NOTESREGISTRAR’S NOTESREGISTRAR’S NOTESREGISTRAR’S NOTES

Regrettably Naylor News was almost ready for proof reading when the printers went into lockdown. Quite a bit of it 

will now be out of date, but when the time is ready we will correct those bits and get the magazine printed. In the 

meantime as everywhere is closed down we will have to make do and hope that this is not such a superb summer 

that we will be missing using our TF1700’s

Ah well!!!! A small price for our security 

All the best to you all

Freda Taylor.

CHAIRMAN’S CHATCHAIRMAN’S CHATCHAIRMAN’S CHATCHAIRMAN’S CHAT

STAY AT HOME, STAY IN TOUCH!

Hello friends

Over the last few weeks we have had to change how we work and play, this has obviously impacted on forthcoming 

holidays and events and our thoughts are naturally drifting towards the summer and our favourite seasonal 

activities.

It will come as no surprise to you that all of our events have been cancelled for the foreseeable future, but you can 

still enjoy your car in a different way by using it as the catalyst to stay in touch with friends within the club via social 

sites and by using today’s easier technology and connectivity.

The Naylor Facebook site is open for all to use and we have lots of members using WhatsApp to stay in touch. In 

addition the new Web site is moving forward, it requires no password to use it and you can post messages, tips, 

stories and photos

With many of us falling into the self confinement category it’s important, that we use every tool available to 

communicate with our friends and family in order to avoid the feeling of isolation. Don’t wait for others to make the 

first move, a letter, text, or phone call can be so uplifting for both the sender and receiver and it’s so vital for our 

wellbeing at this time of isolation.

But above all, stay safe and well and look forward to the time when we can once again take to the road and feel the 

freedom, pleasure, and joy that we get, when we take our cars out on that special run.

My kindest regards to you and your families.

Ken Fletcher



SECRETARY’S NOTES

Naylor Car Club 26th AGM Weekend

18th – 21st September 2020

Dear members

Back in September 2019 at the AGM weekend I “ volunteered “ to organise the 26th AGM weekend in 

September 2020. I found Horwood House Hotel in Buckinghamshire that would be the base hotel and dashed 

over to have a quick look. We were heading off to New Zealand the following week and I wanted to have 

something in place before we left the country, as hotels seem to get booked up so far in advance.

Enid and I visited the hotel in January along with Keith and Sue Heywood, meeting with the Events Manager to 

sort out the finer details. We stayed the night at the hotel so we could check out the restaurant and bar facilities! 

Little did we know then how the following months would unfold. The booking form for the weekend was sorted 

and ready to go out with the April Naylor News. I had decided not to send it out before I learnt that the April 

Naylor News was delayed as the printers had stopped work. I felt that it seemed rather insensitive in the midst of 

a covid-19 virus pandemic to send out a form that nobody would know if they would be able to attend. After 

contacting the hotel last week they agreed to extend the booking cut off deadline by a month to July 26th.

At this point in time the only thing I can say is just to keep the above dates free and I will update you in the weeks 

ahead if or when I know if the AGM Weekend will go ahead or not.

The most important thing is to look after yourself, keep safe and I look forward to seeing you soon as the current 

situation allows.

Kind regards

Robert.  

EVENT CO-ORDINATOR  REPORT

EVENTS 2020

Dear Members

What can we say, best laid plans! Those of you that had booked into the Birthday weekend will have received an 

email or text message from me telling you we have unfortunately cancelled the booking at Slaley Hall. We receive 

updates from many of the day event organisers telling us that they are also postponing or cancelling events.

We remain hopeful that our late summer events will take place. In particular we hope the club trip to Guernsey 

will be unaffected.

Our TF is laid up on SORN, this is the first time since we have owned it in 2002 that we have done this. It was 

due an MOT just as lockdown began.

The FBHVC (Federation of British Historic Vehicle Clubs) have asked that instead of taking our cars out we post 

photos on the internet this year. For those that use social media would you like to post a picture of your car on 

April 26th Drive it Day on our Facebook page.

Stay safe and well we hope to have a real celebration at the AGM 

(details Secretary’s Notes above).

Sue Heywood.



TREASURER’S TREASURER’S TREASURER’S TREASURER’S TALESTALESTALESTALES

Hello all from the quiet North West.

Ann and I are self isolating which is encouraging us to tackle jobs which have been on the to do list 

for too long.

Referring to the Naylor Car Club update. As Freda’s notes state, the committee are monitoring the 

situation regarding the printing of the Naylor magazine and are planning to produce a further 

newsletter update to be posted in June. Included will be 2020 membership renewal forms and an 

unaudited copy of the club accounts for the year ended 30th March 2020. 

Ann and I look forward to seeing you when this ordeal is over hopefully, the A.G.M. Until then, 

best wishes to you all and your families. KEEP WELL AND STAY SAFE.

Kindest Regards 

Tony

REGISTRAR’S UPDATE

We welcome the following new members:-

161 – Philip Baker  Croft House, Bridge street, Horwich, Nr Bolton, Lancs, BL6 7BT.

Tel 07971 900637 – Email pbaker.hallmark@btinternet.com

46 – 37  Perberschlager Franz Penning L1,  A-5270 Mauerkirshen

Email f-perberschlager@yahoo.de

Assoc  Seamus Dunne  Ireland.

Email owningconstruction@gmail.com

The following changes to Members details:-

David Naylor new Email  David@naysoft.co.uk

Shirley Burnhill new telephone number 01274 060991

Sue & Keith Heywood new address and telephone number.

Mallards, Park Road, Wickham St Pauls, Halstead, Essex CO9 2PX tel:- 01787 269767.

CARTOONS

Thanks to Paul Hendley


